





July - September 2020

Dear Praying Friends,

Corona

The virus continues to affect us since Uganda's lockdown has been indefinitely extended. Some of our restrictions have been lifted, although new ones occasionally take their place. Churches and schools are still closed, and they may remain closed throughout 2020. No gatherings are officially permitted with more than five people. This greatly affects us since our ministry tends to be based around the gathering of people! While that can be very discouraging, we rejoice that God never changes, and the Holy Spirit is never locked down!

Salvations

He continues to work in people's lives. We've been praying to see people saved during this difficult time, and God has been answering that prayer. Several of our church people have given testimony of those they were able to lead to Christ. Nate led a young man to the Lord while he was out visiting one of the village pastors. This man had tasted of the world, and he decided it was empty. He was looking for peace and joy, so his heart was very ready to receive Jesus as his Savior. Sara was also able to lead a young lady, Jennifer, to the Lord, while out visiting.

Throughout lock down, Sara had been going through discipleship lessons with two of our ladies' leaders, Nancy and Ruth, so that they could then be the ones doing ladies' discipleship. Nancy has been very excited about the chance to disciple Jennifer in the Lord. Please pray for Nancy as she does this. It's a big step for her!

Furlough

Along with Nancy and Ruth, we would also like to ask you pray for three of our church leaders – Matthew, Tonny, and Axis. They will be involved in discipleship, preaching, teaching, Bible school, and Bible college while we are gone on furlough next year.

We are going into this next year with "open hands," knowing that God may choose to change our plans as He has often done recently. However, our current plan is to leave on furlough soon after Andrew completes his senior year in May of 2021. This furlough will be a bit different for us, as we will be leaving Andrew behind for college. We know it's still almost a year away, but we ask you to begin praying with us over the many decisions we will need to make. Also, please pray for Andrew as he will need to make many decisions about his future.

Family

Please continue to pray for growth for the rest of the children as we begin a new homeschooling year and all the challenges that brings! Caleb's arm has finally healed. It's been a long road for him. At first, the doctor has said it should take six weeks to heal, but it ended up being nine. He is so thankful to finally be cast free!

Other Prayer Requests

- Our radio transmitter is still in Kampala; to be fixed, it needs a part from the US.
- Soon we plan to begin the next semester of Bible college, with only Matthew and Charles as students.

Yours for Uganda,

Nate, Sara, Andrew, Joseph, Susanna, Caleb, and Daniel Wright

Permanent US Address

Nate and Sara Wright 2100 Scofield Carleton, Carleton MI 48117 (734) 654-2310

New Field Address

Box 373 / Gulu, Uganda / East Africa Email: nswrightuganda2@gmail.com



Baptist International Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9 · Harrison, TN 37341 (423) 344-5050 · www.bimi.org **Sending Church:**

Woodcrest Baptist Church 6875 University Ave. NE · Fridley, MN 55432 Pastor Mark Poorman (763) 571-6409 · www.WoodcrestBaptistChurch.org